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Bethesda Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting  
25 February, 2024 
 Saratoga Springs 

 

The meeting was held at the church. 

Attendance:   Fr. Charles Wallace, Priest in Charge 
  Sara Manny, Senior Warden 
  Mark Claverie, Junior Warden 
  Karen Finkbeiner, Treasurer 

David Harper 
  David MacVane 
  Holly Sofarelli 

Marge Verrigni 

Rick Wissler 

Timothy Holmes, Clerk  
Absent:  Marcia MacDonald 
    
Opening Prayer 

The regular meeting of the Bethesda Episcopal Church Vestry was called to order at 11:25 AM on 25 

February 2024, by Fr. Wallace. 

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting of 17 January 2024 were approved as distributed with a correction to 

Attendance. (K Finkbeiner, movant; M Claverie, second) 

Priest-in-Charge Remarks: 

The Bishop’s consecration was a marked success with 800 in attendance. Bethesda contributed 

meaningfully in planning and with gifts to the Bishop’s office. 

For Lenten instruction, David Olson has begun the discussion series on Thomas Merton on Wednesday 

evenings during Lent. An appreciative group from Bethesda attends. 

Fr Wallace will provide a schedule of Holy Week events soon. 

Bethesda’s Organist Derrick Stannard is preparing programming for the summer of 2024. It is hoped 

that the inspired success of 2023 may be duplicated. 

Treasurer’s Financial Report: K Finkbeiner, Treasurer  

The Treasurer reported the year is off to a good start thanks to strong contributions.  
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The Treasurer recommended a raise of 3% for the church Custodian. Approved unanimously (K 
Finkbeiner, H Sofarelli) 

The Treasurer’s proposal to renew another round of CDs was affirmed unanimously.  

Churchwardens’ Report: 
Senior Warden:  S Manny   

Senior Warden reported all current.  

Junior Warden:  M Claverie 
   

1. Bell tower sprinkler:  Scaffolding was productive and will be taken down next week.  NE Fire 

Protection (NEFP) will come for a follow-up visit. 

2. Easter preparations. Clean up day will be Saturday 16 March, 9 AM to 12 noon. Junior Warden 

will post the event. 

The idea of a property manager was discussed. M Claverie reviewed his exploration of this topic, to be 
continued. 

New Business: none 

Next meeting:  Fr Wallace: Sunday 17 March following the 10AM service. 

Closing Prayer led by Fr Wallace.  

The Grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, and the love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit, be with 

us all evermore.  Amen. 

Meeting adjourned 11:58 AM 

Respectfully submitted, 

Timothy Holmes, Clerk 

 

Vestry membership Attribution of annual classes follows the order of election at the 2023 Annual 

General Meeting. Elected were: 

‘At Large Vestrypersons’ or ‘Vestrypersons’  

1 year term: Marcia MacDonald, Holly Sofarelli 

2 year term: David MacVane, Marge Verigni 

3 year term: David Harper, Rick Wissler 

Officers:  

Senior Warden  Sara Manny 2 year term 

Junior Warden  Mark Claverie 1 year term 

 

Treasurer Finkbeiner and Clerk Holmes were elected at the 2023 AGM for 2 year terms and continue to 

serve. 


